

**CITY OF LOVELAND, COLORADO
MEETING NOTICE**

WHO: LOVELAND POLICE CITIZEN ADVISORY BOARD

**WHERE: LOVELAND POLICE DEPARTMENT POLICE TRAINING ROOM @ 5:30
810 E. 10TH STREET**

**WHEN: MONDAY, 3-5-18
WHY: AGENDA AS FOLLOWS**

- 1. Chief Ticer – Restructure of LPD**
- 2. Council Reports – Councilor Don Overcash**
- 3. Other reports and discussions.**

The City of Loveland is committed to providing an equal opportunity for services, programs and activities and does not discriminate on the basis of disability, race, age, color, national origin, religion, sexual orientation or gender. For more information on non-discrimination or for translation assistance, please contact the City's Title VI Coordinator at TitleSix@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-2372. The City will make reasonable accommodations for citizens in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). For more information on ADA or accommodations, please contact the City's ADA Coordinator at bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-3319.

“La Ciudad de Loveland está comprometida a proporcionar igualdad de oportunidades para los servicios, programas y actividades y no discriminar en base a discapacidad, raza, edad, color, origen nacional, religión, orientación sexual o género. Para más información sobre la no discriminación o para asistencia en traducción, favor contacte al Coordinador Título VI de la Ciudad al TitleSix@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-2372. La Ciudad realizará las acomodaciones razonables para los ciudadanos de acuerdo con la Ley de Discapacidades para americanos (ADA). Para más información sobre ADA o acomodaciones, favor contacte al Coordinador de ADA de la Ciudad en bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-3319

POLICE CITIZENS' ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 5, 2018
POLICE TRAINING ROOM

Attendance: Chief Ticer, Chairperson Pat Kistler, Councilor Don Overcash, John Tindall, Kathy Mitchell, Dennis Soucek, Erin Frisch, Bev Cardarelli, Roger Tropf, and Sara Wiggett

Absent: Ed Gassman

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Pat Kistler at 5:39 p.m. on February 5. A motion was made by Dennis Soucek and seconded by Kathy Mitchell to approve the December minutes.

Roger Tropf introduced himself to the group. He is one of the new PCAB members. The **Chief** mentioned that he would have Elizabeth Markam make him a name tag. **Chief** told Roger that we are glad to have him. Chief asked Roger why he wanted to participate. Roger stated that he has always been involved in Law Enforcement and supports it 100%. In Michigan he was President of the Fraternal Police.

Chief Ticer

We had a meeting with the architects regarding the training facility. We have 43 acres available to build the training center. We have an upcoming meeting with the airport to look at the footprint. Eighteen & a half million dollars will be split 50/50 with Fort Collins. We will continue to meet with the Councilors on the different phases. **Bev Cardarelli** asked if the shooting range would be built long ways. **Chief** mentioned that we will have 50 yard ranges with 20-25 lanes. **Bev Cardarelli** asked what we are paying now to use the outdoor range. Chief advised her we pay \$43,000 a year. The outdoor range has been around since the early 60's.

Bev Cardarelli

She shared with the group that she read in the paper that agencies are going to ballistic vests. **Chief** stated that we get our vests replaced every 5 years. The vests that we wear will not stop rifle rounds. Our officers have a choice to buy a ballistic vest with their uniform allowance. A few of our officers do wear them. Chief mentioned that in 2019 he hopes to change the uniform allowance to \$175.00. **Councilor Don Overcash** mentioned to the **Chief** that if the Police Department wants to purchase ballistic vests the Council would support this topic. We all believe in Officer Safety! **Chief** also mentioned that we are testing out a ballistic glass window on a few patrol cars made by Angel Armor.

Councilor Don Overcash

He thanked the Chief for having Ron Replogle here as the Leadership Speaker. Ron Replogle gave a presentation on the Ferguson Effect. **Councilor Overcash** also discussed the campaign #liveloveland. He would like to incorporate the Police Department in the campaign. Topics he mentioned could be trainings, reducing incidents. He is open to ideas and suggestions. **Chief Ticer** mentioned that our SRO's will be getting a wrap on their patrol vehicle with their school colors and logo.

Chief Ticer

He invited the members to the awards assembly on February 16 in the Institute. Following the awards you are invited to a BBQ at Elizabeth Markam's house. Chief shared with the group the type of awards he would be presenting:

- Chief Unit Citation (2)
- Crime Fighter of the Year
- Community Education Officer
- Traffic Safety
- Rise Excellence

Chief Ticer

He handed out to the members the crime stats and went through the PD monthly statistical report. He also discussed the crime/traffic statistical report. **Bev Cardarelli** asked the Chief to explain what officers are told in briefing. **Chief** stated that Commander Brown makes sure the Sgt's are sharing the stats at briefing and letting the officers know they are doing a good job. **Chief** also mentioned that our first DDACTS presentation was presented today. Great information was displayed and reported. **Chief** told the group that these presentations will eventually be made to the public.

Bev Cardarelli

She asked the Chief about the sex offenses happening. She asked if there was anything that we could do. Chief mentioned that SRO Bobbie Jo teaches a SHARP class to women.

Roger Troph

He brought up a discussion regarding the homeless. Chief stated we are enforcing ordinances 100%. All Officers have connection cards they carry with resources. Chief told Roger that we do Downtown Patrol and have also brought back the bicycle patrol. We have also purchased two off highway vehicles to get down in hard places such as bike trails.

Erin Frish

She mentioned that she would like to do a presentation on drug awareness at the schools. Chief mentioned he supports it.

Kathy Mitchell

She told the group she would like to build up the PCAB board. She would like to create a Facebook page for PCAB and would like PCAB to be issued a Loveland e-mail address that people can e-mail with questions and concerns. Chief told Kathy he supports it.

Chief Ticer

He shared with the group he would like to bring a professional PIO on board in 2019.

During the meeting the Chief received sad news that a Deputy Sheriff from El Paso was shot. **Bev Cardarelli** asked the Chief if we have had officers in attendance at the latest funerals. Chief said we have had officers attend all funerals and also our Honor Guard.

Kathy Mitchell

She gave an update on the study she did. She hopes to present her presentation at the IACP conference in October.

John Tindall

He shared that he attended a one-day conference on pensions. On April 18, there will be an Investment Conference held here in the Institute.

Chief Ticer thanked Sara Wiggett for the great meal that was prepared.

Chairperson Pat Kistler made a motion to adjourn the meeting. John Tindall accepted it and Erin Finch seconded it. Meeting was adjourned at 7:21 p.m.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, March 8.

Minutes submitted by Sara Wiggett